Mr. G. Tex Hall, Chairman Mandan, Hidatsa & Arikara Nation Three Affiliated Tribes 404 Frontage Road New Town, ND 58763-9404

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF A LETTER SENT TO THE TRIBAL HISTORIC

PRESERVATION OFFICERS REGARDING THE PROPOSED

DEWEY-BURDOCK PROJECT

Dear Chairman Hall:

Enclosed please find a letter sent via email to the Tribal Historic Preservation Officers (THPOs) forwarding a proposal for Identification of Properties of Religious and Cultural Significance that might be affected by the proposed Dewey-Burdock project.

In the enclosed letter, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff endorsed the level of effort set forth in the proposal and invited the THPOs to participate in the identification efforts.

The NRC staff is transmitting this letter to you to keep you informed of all Section 106 activities that are underway for the proposed Dewey-Burdock project.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Haimanot Yilma (<u>Haimanot.Yilma@nrc.gov</u>) at 301-415-8029, or Mr. Randy Withrow (<u>rwithrow@louisberger.com</u>) at 319-373-1209, ext. 3035.

Sincerely,

/RA by Aby Mohseni Acting for/

Larry W. Camper, Director
Division of Waste Management
and Environmental Protection
Office of Federal and State Materials
and Environmental Management Programs

Enclosures:

- 1. Letter to the THPOs
- 2. Revised Proposal

cc: Elgin Crows Breast

Mr. G. Tex Hall, Chairman Mandan, Hidatsa & Arikara Nation Three Affiliated Tribes 404 Frontage Road New Town, ND 58763-9404

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF A LETTER SENT TO THE TRIBAL HISTORIC

PRESERVATION OFFICERS REGARDING THE PROPOSED

DEWEY-BURDOCK PROJECT

Dear Chairman Hall:

Enclosed please find a letter sent via email to the Tribal Historic Preservation Officers (THPOs) forwarding a proposal for Identification of Properties of Religious and Cultural Significance that might be affected by the proposed Dewey-Burdock project.

In the enclosed letter, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff endorsed the level of effort set forth in the proposal and invited the THPOs to participate in the identification efforts.

The NRC staff is transmitting this letter to you to keep you informed of all Section 106 activities that are underway for the proposed Dewey-Burdock project.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Haimanot Yilma (<u>Haimanot.Yilma@nrc.gov</u>) at 301-415-8029, or Mr. Randy Withrow (<u>rwithrow@louisberger.com</u>) at 319-373-1209, ext. 3035.

Sincerely,

Larry W. Camper, Director
Division of Waste Management
and Environmental Protection
Office of Federal and State Materials
and Environmental Management Programs

Enclosures:

- 1. Letter to the THPOs
- 2. Revised Proposal

cc: Elgin Crows Breast

ML12325A888

OFC	DWMEP	DWMEP	OGC	DWMEP	DWMEP	DMWEP
NAME	HYilma	AWalker-Smith	PJehle	KHsueh	AMohseni	AMohseni for LCamper
DATE	11/5/12	11/6/12	11/8/12	11/15/12	11/15/12	11/21/12

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY